MONNIG'S

"The Friendly Store"
FORT WORTH

March 16, 1943

Mr. Amon G. Carter % Star Telegram City

Dear Mr. Carter:

My thoughts have been with you constantly during the past few days. I sincerely hope and pray that your son is safe wherever he is.

It was wonderful that he could have you with him at Christmastime. Your visit, no doubt, made him very happy.

There is no greater satisfaction than to have one's son say "I have the swellest dad in the world". You have been just that to your boy, Mr. Carter, and no doubt he realizes it fully; and, from what I have learned about your son, he justifies everything you have done for him.

May God bless him and keep him until he returns to you safely again.

Kind personal regards and very best wishes.

Sincerely,

JRC: F

John R. Clark.

